
Fra: Magne Haugseng (magne@haugseng.co.uk)
Sendt: 07.12.2014 23:07:16
Til: Anita.steinbru@mrfylke.no; Britt Karen Spjeld; 'Eli.Viten'; 'Geerts M.'; 'Gunhild Alis Berge Stang'; 'John 
Jones'; 'Karen Greve Sommerset'; Karolina.reinhold@regionhalland.se; 'Lars Enevold Pedersen'; 'Line Jastrey 
Albertsen'; 'Oddvin Øvernes'; 'Petter.Ervik.Jenset'; 'Rosa Marie Skovli Øyrehagen'; 'Rune Holbek'; 'Torben 
Stæhr'; 'Trond Myrland'; 'Annika Carlsson '; 'carmen.dahl'; 'christer gustafsson'; 'daniel.borgman'; 'Dennis 
Axelsson'; 'Femke van Akker '; 'Guro Høyvik'; 'Inger.Isaksen'; 'Jan Woollhead'; 'Jens Flemming Krøger'; 'Jill 
Renney'; 'Laila Klemetsaune'; 'Lund, Hans Christian'; 'Malcolm Hodgson'; 'Melanie Gillings'; 
'Monica.Svensson'; 'Oddvin Øvernes'; 'Richard Gunton'; 'Rosa Marie Skovli Øyrehagen'; 'Svein Neerland'; 
'Trine Rosen Madsen'; Trond.Ueland@sfj.no
Kopi: Tor Andreas Titlestad; Anette Durr Thomassen

Emne: FW: Closure of CA! project
Vedlegg: Final Activity Report Letter.pdf
Dear friends,
You probably never thought you would see this sort of a mail, but here it is. After unbelievably long delays they have 
now finally signed off on the project and are about to send the final payment to Tor!
I can only say I had never in a million years thought it would take this length of time for them to turn around the final 
claim.
After all the mistakes, going back to forgetting to change Trine’s subpartner status to full partner in year 1 of the 
project…. To the errors in the claims etc.,  I will be going over the final payment with a fine toothcomb to check if it is 
correct!
Also, one final reminder that our website is still very much a alive. If you have any relevant info, please upload it!
Also, have a great Christmas!
Best wishes
Magne  

From: Matt Nichols [mailto:Matt.Nichols@northsearegion.eu] 
Sent: 05 December 2014 12:14
To: 'Tor Andreas Titlestad'; Magne Haugseng
Cc: Isabella Marie Leong; Carsten Westerholt; Erik Fuglsang; Christoffer Stougaard Rasmussen
Subject: Closure of CA! project

Dear Tor and Magne

As promised, please find attached confirmation of the closure of the CA! project. On this basis we will initiate the final 
payment procedure but please note that this may take a little while to come through to you due to the Christmas break.

Thank you for your help in resolving the remaining open issues.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any further questions.
Best wishes
Matt Nichols

Project Development and Communication Officer
E-mail: matt.nichols@northsearegion.eu
+45 7841 1777
The North Sea Region Programme Secretariat
Jernbanegade 22, DK-8800 Viborg, DENMARK
Mob.: +45 5152 5707 | Fax: +45 8660 1680
www.northsearegion.eu
This e-mail and any attachments are confidential and for the intended recipient’s use only. If you are not the intended recipient, you may 
not use, disclose or reproduce this message or any attachments, or take any action in reliance thereon. Please notify the sender 
immediately and delete this e-mail from your system. 
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